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My name is David McWater and I am Chair of Community Board 3. Thank you for the opportunity to testify to the Board of Standards and Appeals regarding the development of 81 E. 3rd Street.  This development has had great impact on our community, both in its own right and as a symbol of undesirable type of change in our community.  The type of development this building represents destroys the unique character of the neighborhood.

Community Board 3 has a recently formed zoning taskforce. We are in discussions with City Planning, who is eager to work with us to prevent exactly the type of problem we are facing today with the development at 81 E. 3rd St. 

We depend on New York City agencies to enforce  regulations designed to both protect communities and reach a fair balance of diverse development. The Department of Buildings has not been adequately performing its responsibilities to the community.

The Department of Buildings issued a permit for this development—of which the Deputy Commissioner later said “I was told by our legal department that I could admit this was a mistake” at a public meeting of Community Board 3 Land Use Committee.  A permit was issued for construction that included community facility benefits for a dormitory of 6 floors in this 13-story building. Contradictory plans were filed.

The Department of Buildings now says that this violation was cured because a long-term lease has been signed by an educational institution.  However, the impact on the community is not the same as if the Department had adequately performed its responsibilities.  The developer intended to have a half condominium, half dormitory building. The exposure of the DOB’s mistake forced the agency to withhold the Certificate of Occupancy until this violation was cured with a long-term lease. None of the near-by educational institutions such as NYU or Cooper Union were willing to sign a lease, and the project was held up until the developer was willing to change plans by making the whole building a dormitory.  We do not know if this building would ever have been built if DOB had enforced Building Code in the first place.  The developer would have seen that he could not have rented the 6 floors for a dormitory as he envisioned. It is likely this 13-story community facility would not have been built.

There are zoning questions that are unresolved. Community Board 3 urges the Board of Standard and Appeals to investigate and resolve these issues.  We ask for strict enforcement of regulations designed to protect our community.

We  ask that the Board of Standards and Appeals 

